

LEXINGTON-FAYETTE URBAN COUNTY GOVERNMENT Department of Planning, Preservation & Development **Division of Planning**

Jim Gray Mayor

Derek J. Paulsen, Ph.D. Commissioner

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor Jim Gray & Urban County Councilmembers

FROM:

Chris King, Director

DATE:

May 4, 2012

RE:

Request for Permission to Accept Gift for the Division/of/Planning

Local attorney and former Planning Commission Chair Walter W. May has offered to donate seven planning related books and publications to the Division of Planning's resource library.

- Great Streets (Jacobs)
- Cities Back from the Edge (Gratz and Mintz)
- o 20th Century Sprawl (Gutfreund)
- o Sustainability and Cities (Newman & Kenworthy)
- Visions for a New American Dream (Nelessen)
- o A Better Place to Live (Langdon)
- o "New Development, Traditional Patterns" (Planning Commissioner's Journal, authorized reprint)

These materials will provide additional resource materials for our professional staff and any other LFUCG agencies that might benefit from the information within them.

I request Council approval of our acceptance of these offered gifts.

C: Derek Paulsen, Commissioner